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Re: Docket No. FDA-2011-N0070 and RIN 0910-AF87
From: International Laser Display Association
Orlando, Florida
407-797-7654
mail@laserist.org
Date: September 3, 2013

To the Food and Drug Administration:

The International Laser Display Association is the only trade group for laser light show and display users. We have about 150 members. Half are located in the United States, and of the other half, roughly 25 produce laser products and/or shows that are regulated by CDRH.

The Association appreciates CDRH attempting to harmonize 21 CFR 1040.10 and 1040.11 with international standards. However, the June 24, 2013 proposed amendments unfortunately harmonize with an outdated version of the IEC 60825-1 -- the 2007 “Edition 2”. This is poor timing since IEC will be coming out shortly with the 2013 (or possibly 2014) version of 60825-1, “Edition 3”.

CDRH’s stated goal of harmonization would not be met if the June 24 proposal is enacted. There are significant differences between the 2007 version and the 2013. Since manufacturers shortly will begin to use 60825-1:2013, if the proposed amendments are enacted, they would once again have to take separate steps to make U.S. products compliant with the older 60825-1:2007 standard.

In its evaluation, CDRH detailed the cost benefits for manufacturers under harmonized regulations. These benefits would be wiped out if harmonization was essentially negated by having CDRH use the 2007 version, while the rest of the world uses the 2013 version.

The IEC 60825 committee is made up of leading laser safety experts. They have updated the 2013 version to reflect the most current scientific findings, while continuing to keep public safety paramount.

We therefore urge the following steps:

1) Do not enact any parts of the June 24 proposal that harmonize with or reference the 2007 version of 60825-1.
2) Amend Laser Notice No. 50 so that it allows conformance with the CDRH-selected sections of 60825-1:2013 (Edition 3), as well as retain the current conformance with Editions 1.2 and 2.
3) After IEC final approval and publishing of the 2013 Edition 3, resubmit CDRH’s proposal to the Federal Register, but making reference to the 2013 Edition 3.

Note that ILDA’s concern is only that CDRH harmonize with the latest international standards. ILDA does not have any official comments on the toy safety requirements, or other non-60825 aspects of the June 24 proposal.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the June 24 proposal.

Sincerely,

The ILDA Board of Directors
Christine Jenkin, President
Olga Eser
Dan Goldsmith
Alex Hennig
Justin Perry
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